STONE MOUNTAIN MEMORIAL ASSOCIATION

DEVELOPMENT AND FINANCE COMMITTEES MEETING

November 16, 2020
A joint meeting of the Development and Finance Committees of the Stone Mountain Memorial Association was held at 11:00 a.m. on Monday, November 16, 2020, at Evergreen Conference Center, Stone Mountain Park, Stone Mountain, Georgia.
FINANCE COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT
Joan Thomas, Finance Committee Member

Abraham Mosley, Finance Committee Member
Chris Collier, Finance Committee Member
Roy Roberts, Finance Committee Member

DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT
Carolyn Meadows, Development Committee Chairman (By Phone)
Jeff Cown, Development Committee Member
Rey Martinez, Development Committee Member 
Greg Levett, Development Committee Member
SMMA BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT
None
OTHERS PRESENT
Ray S. Smith, III, SMMA Board Chairman

Bill Stephens, C.E.O.
Edna Zimmerman, Director of Finance / Administration
Chief Chuck Kelley, Director of Public Safety
Debbie Blihovde, Human Resources/Risk Manager (By Phone)
Duane Studdard, Director of Operations and Planning
Mike Lee, Asst. Director of Public Safety

Call to Order
The meeting was called to order. Mr. Smith introduced Mr. Chris Collier as the newest member to the Board. 
 Financial Update
Ms. Zimmerman reported that year-to-date revenues through October 31, 2020 were $12,464,280 compared to a budgeted amount of $12,747,135. Total operating expenses year to date were $5,521,740, compared to the budgeted amount of $6,788,707 The net operating profit before depreciation was $6,981,275 compared to a budgeted amount of $6,055,428. The year-to-date excess of revenue over expenses was $3,267,363 compared to a budgeted excess of $779,359.

The statement of cash flows reflects net cash provided by operating activities of $1,644,441 year to date.  The net decrease in cash year to date was $3,221,347.  The cash and investment balance at the end of the period was $12,629,389.

There are two capital projects in progress. The first is the East Mountain Street Path with an estimated cost of $54,000. Mr. Studdard said that the cost of this project is being shared with the City of Stone Mountain. The total cost for the project is about $96,000.
The second capital project in progress is the Stormwater Drainpipes with an estimated cost of $43,000.  Mr. Studdard said that they had an engineering study completed for the project. 
Discussion of 2021 Budget
Mr. Smith asked Mr. Stephens and Ms. Zimmerman to go over the proposed 2021 budget, which had been mailed out to all board members.
Ms. Zimmerman said total revenues are budgeted at $8.4 million. Total operating expenses are $7.4 million, leaving SMMA with an operating profit before depreciation of $1,000,000. 

Depreciation expense for 2021 is budgeted at $5.8 million. This reflects depreciation for current SMMA capital projects as well as the final renovation of the hotel and campground projects funded by general obligation bonds.

Ms. Zimmerman highlighted the differences between the 2020 and 2021 budgets. 

She reported that the 2021 occupancy tax revenue is estimated at $230,000, which is down from last year due to the impact of Covid-19. 


Labor costs have decreased from last year’s budget by $189,000 or 5%. 

Employee benefits are budgeted at 37% of total labor costs. 


Advertising expense is expected to be $232,000. This expense is offset by the hotel occupancy tax of $230,000.  


The capital project and equipment budget totals $1,394,850. The largest project includes stormwater infrastructure repair and replacement. SMMA plans to apply for $1,000,000 funding directly from GSFIC for necessary and critical repairs/replacement of stormwater drains throughout the Park.

Campground Project/ Hotel Renovation Update
Mr. Studdard informed the Board that they were going through the final punch list and closing out the Hotel Renovation project.  
Mr. Studdard said that the campground project was also completed except for the final punch list. It should be wrapped up by the first or second week of December.

ADJOURN TO EXECUTIVE SESSION 

Ms. Thomas made a motion to go into Executive Session and Mr. Levett seconded the motion. The committees unanimously approved the motion, and the meeting was suspended. Committee members, Mr. Stephens, Ms. Blihovde and Ms. Zimmerman remained in Executive Session. 

After Executive Session, the meeting reconvened and was adjourned.

Meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.

Notes taken by
Debbie Blihovde
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